
E-mail #1 dated August 10, 2010:  Sent to Citizens Information Center by Kent 

Nebel, Director of Legal Affairs for the Iowa Medical Board, that includes a 

series of e-mails exchanged between Nebel and Mike Falkstrom, staff attorney 

for Planned Parenthood of the Heartland.   
 

 
From:  "Nebel, Kent [IBM]" <KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov> Add contact 
To:  "citizens@anonmail.de" <citizens@anonmail.de> 
Cc:  "VanMaanen, Amy [IBM]" <AMY.VANMAANEN@iowa.gov> 
Date:  Tue, 10 Aug 2010 09:56:57 -0400 
 
This message is not encrypted, and is not digitally signed by . 
 
 Download Attachment(1).html (36,347 bytes) 
 
 Download Petition and Affidavits (filed), 8.9.10.pdf (437,248 bytes) 
 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Planned Parenthood of Iowa has filed a Petition for and Injunction pursuant to Iowa law to prevent the 
disclosure of the records that you have requested.  Please see attached.  The Board will refund your 
money. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
 
Kent M. Nebel, J.D. 
 
Director of Legal Affairs 
 
Iowa Board of Medicine 
 
400 SW 8th Street, Suite C 
 
Des Moines, IA 50309-4686 
 
Ph.#515-281-7088 
 
Fax#515-281-8641 
 
E-Mail: kent.nebel@iowa.gov 
 

mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov
mailto:citizens@anonmail.de
mailto:citizens@anonmail.de
mailto:AMY.VANMAANEN@iowa.gov
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www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/> 
 
 
 
This email message and its attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient, and may contain 
confidential information that is exempt from disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 147, 272C and 
other applicable law. If you believe that you have received this transmission in error, please reply to the 
sender, and then delete all copies of this message and any attachments. If you are not the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, use, retention, dissemination, distribution, or copying 
of this message is strictly prohibited by law. 
 
________________________________ 
From: Falkstrom, Mike [mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 4:47 PM 
To: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Here was the filing. 
 
Mike Falkstrom 
Staff Attorney 
Planned Parenthood of the Heartland 
1168 6th Street 
Des Moines, IA 50314 
Work: (515) 235-0444       Mobile: (515) 250-0085 
Email: Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org 
 
 
NOTE:  Confidential Information - This e-mail is for the sole use of the intended recipients and contains 
information belonging to Planned Parenthood of the Heartland, which is confidential and/or legally 
privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, 
distribution or taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this e-mail information is strictly 
prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-
mail and destroy all copies of the original message. 
 
From: Nebel, Kent [IBM] [mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 12:14 PM 
To: Falkstrom, Mike 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Kent M. Nebel, J.D. 
 
Director of Legal Affairs 
 
Iowa Board of Medicine 

http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org
mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov


 
400 SW 8th Street, Suite C 
 
Des Moines, IA 50309-4686 
 
Ph.#515-281-7088 
 
Fax#515-281-8641 
 
E-Mail: kent.nebel@iowa.gov 
 
www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/> 
 
 
 
This email message and its attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient, and may contain 
confidential information that is exempt from disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 147, 272C and 
other applicable law. If you believe that you have received this transmission in error, please reply to the 
sender, and then delete all copies of this message and any attachments. If you are not the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, use, retention, dissemination, distribution, or copying 
of this message is strictly prohibited by law. 
 
________________________________ 
From: Falkstrom, Mike [mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 12:12 PM 
To: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Yes, I will provide the board with a copy of the petition and the affidavits when they are filed. 
 
Mike Falkstrom 
Staff Attorney 
Planned Parenthood of the Heartland 
1168 6th Street 
Des Moines, IA 50314 
Work: (515) 235-0444       Mobile: (515) 250-0085 
Email: Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org 
 
 
NOTE:  Confidential Information - This e-mail is for the sole use of the intended recipients and contains 
information belonging to Planned Parenthood of the Heartland, which is confidential and/or legally 
privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, 
distribution or taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this e-mail information is strictly 
prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-
mail and destroy all copies of the original message. 
 
From: Nebel, Kent [IBM] [mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 12:11 PM 

mailto:kent.nebel@iowa.gov
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org
mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov


To: Falkstrom, Mike 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Mike, 
 
Can you provide the Board a copy of what is filed? 
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Kent M. Nebel, J.D. 
 
Director of Legal Affairs 
 
Iowa Board of Medicine 
 
400 SW 8th Street, Suite C 
 
Des Moines, IA 50309-4686 
 
Ph.#515-281-7088 
 
Fax#515-281-8641 
 
E-Mail: kent.nebel@iowa.gov 
 
www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/> 
 
 
 
This email message and its attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient, and may contain 
confidential information that is exempt from disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 147, 272C and 
other applicable law. If you believe that you have received this transmission in error, please reply to the 
sender, and then delete all copies of this message and any attachments. If you are not the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, use, retention, dissemination, distribution, or copying 
of this message is strictly prohibited by law. 
 
________________________________ 
From: Falkstrom, Mike [mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 11:22 AM 
To: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Subject: Open Records injunction 
 
Kent, 
 
We're filing to enjoin the release of records today. I apologize for the delay, there were scheduling 
issues with taking affidavits and I was unable to get them until last week. I appreciate your patience. 
 

mailto:kent.nebel@iowa.gov
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org


Thanks! 
 
Mike Falkstrom 
Staff Attorney 
Planned Parenthood of the Heartland 
1168 6th Street 
Des Moines, IA 50314 
Work: (515) 235-0444       Mobile: (515) 250-0085 
Email: Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org 
 
 
NOTE:  Confidential Information - This e-mail is for the sole use of the intended recipients and contains 
information belonging to Planned Parenthood of the Heartland, which is confidential and/or legally 
privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, 
distribution or taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this e-mail information is strictly 
prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-
mail and destroy all copies of the original message. 
 
 
 

E-mail #2 dated August 13, 2010:  Sent to Citizens Information Center by Amy 
Van Maanen, Director of Licensure & Administration for the Iowa Medical 
Board, that includes the same series of e-mails as Email #1 exchanged between 
Nebel and Mike Falkstrom, staff attorney for Planned Parenthood of the 
Heartland.   
 
 
From:  "VanMaanen, Amy [IBM]" 
 
<AMY.VANMAANEN@iowa.gov> Add contact 
To:  "citizens@anonmail.de" <citizens@anonmail.de> 
Date:  Fri, 13 Aug 2010 12:49:33 -0400 
 
This message is not encrypted, and is not digitally 
 
signed by . 
 
 Download Attachment(1).html (26,581 bytes) 
 
 Download Petition and Affidavits (filed), 8.9.10.pdf 
 
(437,248 bytes) 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org
mailto:AMY.VANMAANEN@iowa.gov
mailto:citizens@anonmail.de
mailto:citizens@anonmail.de


------------------- 
I have requested that a refund be issued to you. 
 
Refunds take approximately 45 days to issue. 
 
Amy Van Maanen 
Director of Licensure & Administration 
Iowa Board of Medicine 
Phone #  515-281-6492 
Fax #  515-242-5908 
www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboar 
 
d.iowa.gov/> 
From: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 10, 2010 8:57 AM 
To: citizens@anonmail.de 
Cc: VanMaanen, Amy [IBM] 
Subject: FW: Open Records injunction 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Planned Parenthood of Iowa has filed a Petition for 
 
and Injunction pursuant to Iowa law to prevent the 
 
disclosure of the records that you have requested. 
 
Please see attached.  The Board will refund your 
 
money. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or 
 
concerns. 
 
 
 
Kent M. Nebel, J.D. 
 
Director of Legal Affairs 
 
Iowa Board of Medicine 
 
400 SW 8th Street, Suite C 
 
Des Moines, IA 50309-4686 
 
Ph.#515-281-7088 

http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
http://www.medicalboar/
http://d.iowa.gov/
mailto:citizens@anonmail.de


 
Fax#515-281-8641 
 
E-Mail: kent.nebel@iowa.gov 
 
www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboar 
 
d.iowa.gov/> 
 
 
 
This email message and its attachments are for the 
 
sole use of the intended recipient, and may contain 
 
confidential information that is exempt from 
 
disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 147, 272C 
 
and other applicable law. If you believe that you have 
 
received this transmission in error, please reply to the 
 
sender, and then delete all copies of this message and 
 
any attachments. If you are not the intended recipient, 
 
you are hereby notified that any review, use, retention, 
 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this 
 
message is strictly prohibited by law. 
 
________________________________ 
From: Falkstrom, Mike 
 
[mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 4:47 PM 
To: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Here was the filing. 
 
Mike Falkstrom 
Staff Attorney 
Planned Parenthood of the Heartland 
1168 6th Street 
Des Moines, IA 50314 

mailto:kent.nebel@iowa.gov
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
http://www.medicalboar/
http://d.iowa.gov/
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org


Work: (515) 235-0444       Mobile: (515) 250-0085 
Email: Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org 
 
 
NOTE:  Confidential Information - This e-mail is for 
 
the sole use of the intended recipients and contains 
 
information belonging to Planned Parenthood of the 
 
Heartland, which is confidential and/or legally 
 
privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you 
 
are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, 
 
distribution or taking of any action in reliance on the 
 
contents of this e-mail information is strictly 
 
prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, 
 
please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail 
 
and destroy all copies of the original message. 
 
From: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
 
[mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 12:14 PM 
To: Falkstrom, Mike 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Kent M. Nebel, J.D. 
 
Director of Legal Affairs 
 
Iowa Board of Medicine 
 
400 SW 8th Street, Suite C 
 
Des Moines, IA 50309-4686 
 
Ph.#515-281-7088 
 

mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org
mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov


Fax#515-281-8641 
 
E-Mail: kent.nebel@iowa.gov 
 
www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboar 
 
d.iowa.gov/> 
 
 
 
This email message and its attachments are for the 
 
sole use of the intended recipient, and may contain 
 
confidential information that is exempt from 
 
disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 147, 272C 
 
and other applicable law. If you believe that you have 
 
received this transmission in error, please reply to the 
 
sender, and then delete all copies of this message and 
 
any attachments. If you are not the intended recipient, 
 
you are hereby notified that any review, use, retention, 
 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this 
 
message is strictly prohibited by law. 
 
________________________________ 
From: Falkstrom, Mike 
 
[mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 12:12 PM 
To: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Yes, I will provide the board with a copy of the 
 
petition and the affidavits when they are filed. 
 
Mike Falkstrom 
Staff Attorney 
Planned Parenthood of the Heartland 
1168 6th Street 

mailto:kent.nebel@iowa.gov
http://www.medicalboard.iowa.gov/
http://www.medicalboar/
http://d.iowa.gov/
mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org


Des Moines, IA 50314 
Work: (515) 235-0444       Mobile: (515) 250-0085 
Email: Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org 
 
 
NOTE:  Confidential Information - This e-mail is for 
 
the sole use of the intended recipients and contains 
 
information belonging to Planned Parenthood of the 
 
Heartland, which is confidential and/or legally 
 
privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you 
 
are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, 
 
distribution or taking of any action in reliance on the 
 
contents of this e-mail information is strictly 
 
prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, 
 
please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail 
 
and destroy all copies of the original message. 
 
From: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
 
[mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 12:11 PM 
To: Falkstrom, Mike 
Subject: RE: Open Records injunction 
 
Mike, 
 
Can you provide the Board a copy of what is filed? 
 
Thanks. 
 
 
Kent M. Nebel, J.D. 
 
Director of Legal Affairs 
 
Iowa Board of Medicine 
 
400 SW 8th Street, Suite C 

mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org
mailto:KENT.NEBEL@iowa.gov


 
Des Moines, IA 50309-4686 
 
Ph.#515-281-7088 
 
Fax#515-281-8641 
 
E-Mail: kent.nebel@iowa.gov 
 
www.medicalboard.iowa.gov<http://www.medicalboar 
 
d.iowa.gov/> 
 
 
 
This email message and its attachments are for the 
 
sole use of the intended recipient, and may contain 
 
confidential information that is exempt from 
 
disclosure under Iowa Code chapters 22, 147, 272C 
 
and other applicable law. If you believe that you have 
 
received this transmission in error, please reply to the 
 
sender, and then delete all copies of this message and 
 
any attachments. If you are not the intended recipient, 
 
you are hereby notified that any review, use, retention, 
 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this 
 
message is strictly prohibited by law. 
 
________________________________ 
From: Falkstrom, Mike 
 
[mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 09, 2010 11:22 AM 
To: Nebel, Kent [IBM] 
Subject: Open Records injunction 
 
Kent, 
 
We're filing to enjoin the release of records today. I 

mailto:kent.nebel@iowa.gov
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mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@PPHeartland.org


 
apologize for the delay, there were scheduling issues 
 
with taking affidavits and I was unable to get them 
 
until last week. I appreciate your patience. 
 
Thanks! 
 
Mike Falkstrom 
Staff Attorney 
Planned Parenthood of the Heartland 
1168 6th Street 
Des Moines, IA 50314 
Work: (515) 235-0444       Mobile: (515) 250-0085 
Email: Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org 
 
 
NOTE:  Confidential Information - This e-mail is for 
 
the sole use of the intended recipients and contains 
 
information belonging to Planned Parenthood of the 
 
Heartland, which is confidential and/or legally 
 
privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, you 
 
are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, 
 
distribution or taking of any action in reliance on the 
 
contents of this e-mail information is strictly 
 
prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, 
 
please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail 
 
and destroy all copies of the original message. 

mailto:Mike.Falkstrom@ppheartland.org

